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CURRENT NEIGHBOURHOOD 
PRIORITIES 

Date Set:  July 2013 

 YOU SAID – WE DID 
Action against set priorities 

Reduce Summertime Crime 
It was decided at the last panel 
meetings for Northern and 
Southern area that the priority 
would be set to reducing 
summertime crime in our area. 
We will be holding crime 
prevention stalls where we will be 
on hand to answer any questions 
and have literature on how to 
make your home and property as 
safe and secure as possible.  
We will also utilise LincsAlert to 
inform people of any crimes in our 
area and also promote any events 
which will hold.  
NEXT PANEL MEETING:  
Northern Panel 15/10/13 
7pm - Holton le Clay Parish 
Council Offices, Pinfold 
Lane, Holton le Clay 
Southern Panel 08/10/13 
7pm – Louth Police Station 

  
Operation Handbrake has been running as a priority in 
our area since the beginning of the year.  
We did initially see a massive reduction in thefts from 
motor vehicles, however over the last three months, the 
figures have risen again.  
The main area that has been hit with this crime is in the 
north of our area. We have had increased patrols in the 
area, including unmarked police cars and undercover 
police officers patrolling.  
We have used the Louth Police Cadets to try and 
educate people into ensuring that they do not leave any 
valuables and always lock their vehicles.  
We have also sent out many LincsAlert messages to 
inform people that the crimes are happening, we asked 
for the village newsletters to also inform people.  
We will continue our patrols in the northern 
area with the view of reducing these crimes  
and catching the offenders.  
Please be vigilant and report any suspicious behaviour to 
ourselves.  
 

 Contact Details: 
 PC 256 Ian Clark 

Community Beat Manager 
M. 07939 887685 

 Justin Mekkaoui 
Police Community Support Officer 
M. 07939 312881 

 Andrea Cave 
Police Community Support Officer 
M. 07944 777016 

 Sally Read 
Police Community Support Officer 
M. 07939 312767 

 ZaZa Warren 
Police Community Support Officer 
M. 07939 988780 



 

 

CURRENT UPDATES  LOCAL COMMUNITY 
NEWS / EVENTS 

 
Thefts from Motor Vehicles – Holton le Clay, 

Tetney and North Thoresby Area 
We have seen an increase in thefts from motor 
vehicles in these areas, a high proportion of the 
vehicles have been left insecure with valuables 
inside. We cannot stress enough the 
importance of always ensuring that your vehicle 
is locked and secure with no valuables inside. If 
you do need to leave any valuables in the 
vehicle, please ensure that these are out of 
sights. Patrols in the area have been increased 
and we would urge anyone to contact us if they 
see anyone acting suspiciously.  

Burglaries – Ludford and Utterby 
On 02/07/2013, we have two day time 
burglaries reported to us. Incident 381 02/07 
was on Church Lane, Utterby where entry had 
been gained by damaging a UPVC rear door, 
once inside offenders stole numerous items 
including a 55” TV and various items of 
jewellery.  
Incident 283 02/07/2013, was a property on 
Magna Mile, Ludford. Offenders had entered 
the property whilst the occupant was outside in 
the garden. Offenders entered through an 
unlocked door and once inside stole a wallet. 

** If you have any information, please call 
101 and quote the incident number** 

 
 

 Anti-Social Behaviour Marshchapel 
We have recently seen a rise in anti-social 
behaviour incidents in the Marshchapel area.  
Patrols in the area have increased and we are 
working with other agencies to tackle this 
problem. We would ask anyone who witnesses 
any anti-social behaviour to contact us on 101.  
One youth has recently been arrested in 
relation to a number of these incidents and is 
currently on Police bail pending further 
enquiries.  

No Cold Calling Zone – Utterby 
We are currently in the process of setting 
Benson Court, Utterby up as a No Cold Calling 
Zone. We are working with Lincolnshire 
Trading Standards to do this. Should you wish 
for an area in your village to be a NCCZ, 
please contact one of the team.  

Bike Week – June 2013 
Last month we held events in partnership with 
Louth Cycle Centre to security mark bikes in 
our area. We ran events at the local schools 
and the winner was drawn by Paralympian 
Jamie Carter. The winner was Charlotte 
Souter-Smith from Binbrook Primary School. 
Well done to Charlotte and many thanks to 
Louth Cycle Centre and Jamie Carter for their 
help and support with the event.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ENGAGEMENT  

Your chance to meet the team 

Louth Street Talking Event 
Friday 26th July 

Louth Market Place 
10am-4pm 

General Crime Prevention Event 
with a member of the team present. 

North Thoresby 1940’s Weekend Saturday 7th and Sunday 8th 
September 

The team will be on hand to answer 
and questions  

USEFUL CONTACT DETAILS: 
National Police Non Emergency Number – 101 

Crime Stoppers 0800 555 111 - Trading Standards 0845 4040506. - www.lincsalert.co.uk 
 

 


